

March 3, 2016

RE: Municipal Building/Police Department Project - Intent to Award

On March 3, 2016 the Borough received and opened sealed bids for the Municipal Building/Police Department Project. *MCG Constructors, Inc/DCI Joint Venture* was the apparent low bidder.

After a close review of the low bidder's submittal, MCG Constructors, Inc/DCI Joint Venture was found to be responsible and responsive to the bid requirements. Therefore, it will be the recommendation for the Borough Assembly to award this project to MCG Constructors, Inc/DCI Joint Venture, for the base bid and all added alternates for the amount of \$6,852,300.00, at a March 11th Special Borough Assembly meeting.

Upon formal award by the Assembly, I will supply a Notice of Award letter with a request for contractual submittals in preparation for execution of the construction Contract.

Thanks to all companies for your interest in our project. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Corey Wall at MRV Architects directly. I have attached copies of both bids to this letter for your review and information.

Sincerely,

Stephen Giesbrecht Borough Manager

CC:

**Project File**